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This morning Lord Sutherland outlined the court's response to the 'translation difficulties' raised by the defence teams on Friday. Lord Sutherland stated that all proceedings to date would be translated into Arabic and that this transcript would be made available to the accused. On receipt of the transcript, should the defence wish to further cross-examine any witness who has already given evidence, then a motion for the recall of that particular witness can be made. The latter should obviate the possibility of an appeal on the issue of poor translation facilities being available to the accused.

The trial continues and Lord Sutherland indicated that all parties would require to slow down to facilitate translation. Further, translators will indicate using a light if they are falling behind. The use of this type of facility is not uncommon in cases where translation is required. Future monitoring of the accuracy of the translation service is to be achieved by the translations being recorded and compared against the transcription of the trial proceedings. Bill Taylor QC, acting for the first accused, indicated to the court that he was comforted by the ruling.

